
MEETING NOTES 
 
 
 

CASE NO.:  RO0361 
ADDRESS:   4191 First Street, Pleasanton 
DATE:  February 11, 2009 

 
 

PARTICIPANTS: 
Jerry Wickham, ACEH 
Terry Grayson, representing ConocoPhillips 
John Reay, Delta 
 
 
 
There was no formal agenda for the meeting.  The topic of the meeting was future actions 
for the site. 
 

• Jerry Wickham indicated that highest concern for site was the MTBE from USTs 
at site. 

• The heavier hydrocarbons in subsurface, which may be from a former Bunker oil 
tank near property boundary, are not as significant a problem as the MTBE for 
groundwater. 

• The former Bunker C tank may be on a triangular piece of property adjacent to 
the ConocoPhillips (COP) site.  

• John Reay infers that a fault is present between monitoring well MW-9 and MW-
5.   

• The hydraulic gradient for the site is uncertain because long-screen wells connect 
different water-bearing zones.  Cannot compare water levels from long-screen 
wells due to vertical gradients. 

• COP is considering ozone sparging for site remediation. 
 
ACTION ITEMS: 
 

• COP will prepare a work plan for decommissioning long-screen monitoring wells 
and installing wells within discrete intervals.  Work plan will be prepared in place 
of CAP requested in ACEH correspondence.  Work plan to be submitted by 
March 1, 2009.   

• COP will research whether ConocoPhillips owned the triangular property strip 
immediately north of station.   

 


